
 

 

 

 
 
LATE BUSINESS SHEET 

 

Report Title: Agenda Item 11 – Building, Place, and Street Name 
Review 
 
Committee: Corporate Committee 
 
Date: 23 November 2021 (adjourned from 16 November 2021) 
 
Reason for lateness and reason for consideration 
 
Following the presentation of the officer report at the Corporate Committee meeting 
on 16 November 2021, a motion was put forward to the Committee by Cllr Ejiofor 
and seconded by Cllr Amin that proposed to move forward with the process of 
renaming Black Boy Lane and ‘agrees to the making of an Order to rename Black 
Boy Lane to La Rose Lane to take effect on 1 February 2022 and concurs that 
officers should now provide the necessary assurances to residents of Black Boy 
Lane for the change of street name. The Committee also instructs officers that the 
support package offered to the residents be further explained and clarified’.  
 
On the advice of the Deputy Monitoring Officer, further consideration of the item was 
adjourned to a meeting of the Committee on 23 November 2021 in order to allow 
officers time to consider the implications of the motion in terms of its viability.  
 
The Corporate Committee has been asked to consider a report which responds to 
the motion and proposes the Committee take forward the process for the renaming 
of Black Boy Lane in accordance with the decision of the Committee made on 17 
March 2021. 
 
Under s100B(4)(b) of the Local Government Act 1972, the Chair of the meeting is of 
the opinion that the item should be considered at the meeting as a matter of urgency 
by reason of special circumstances. These circumstances are so that the 
amendment that was proposed at the Corporate Committee on 16 November 2021 
can be considered with the appropriate advice from officers, including legal and 
financial information at the reconvened meeting on 23 November 2021. This was 
agreed by the Chair on 23 November 2021.  
 
 
 
 


